Our reference: BN-02735-2020

Mr David Blunt Clerk of Parliaments Parliament of New South Wales

By email: david.blunt@parliament.nsw.gov.au

Dear Mr Blunt,

Please find attached the NSW Government's response to the report of the Portfolio Committee No.6 – Transport and Customer Service on the Digital Restart Fund Bill 2019.

I request that this be tabled at your earliest convenience.

Should you have any queries, please contact Mr Greg Wells, NSW Government Chief Information and Digital Officer on 0418 163 484 or via email at ngreg.wells@customerservice.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Victor Dominello MP

Minister for Customer Service

Date: 10 - 9 - 20

## **GOVERNMENT RESPONSE**

to

## REPORT OF PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE N.6 – TRANSPORT AND CUSTOMER SERVICE

on

## THE DIGITAL RESTART BILL 2019

Recommendation	NSW Government Response
Recommendation 1	Noted
That the Legislative Council proceed to consider the Digital Restart Fund Bill 2019, and that the NSW Government address the committee comments and concerns identified by stakeholders as set out in this report, during debate in the House.	The Digital Restart Fund Act has been considered by the Legislative Council. It received assent and commenced on 3 August 2020. NSW Government has considered issues identified in the report.